
CITY OF MISSION, KANSAS 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 2, 2019 
6:30 P.M. 

Mission City Hall 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS / INFORMATIONAL ONLY  
 

1. Mission Summer Camp and Mission Family Aquatic Center Season Reviews - Jenny 
Smith & Luis Benavides  (page 3) 
 
Staff will present the end of season review and evaluation for both the Mission Summer Camp 
Program and the Mission Family Aquatic Center.  
 

2. Mission Market Season Review - Emily Randel  (page 4) 
 

The fifth season of the Mission Market ended on August 29, and staff has reviewed and 
compared its performance to previous seasons. Staff issued surveys to market patrons and 
vendors and will share detailed information on the market’s performance and anticipated goals 
for next year. 
 

ACTION ITEMS 
 

3. Approval of the September 4, 2019 Community Development Committee Minutes - 
Martha Sumrall  (page 7) 
 
Draft minutes of the September 4, 2019 Community Development Committee meeting are 
included for review and approval. 
 

4. Agency Participation Agreement with MARC and TTS  for Data Authorization - Celia 
Duran  (page 17) 
 
Mission has participated in Operation Green Light (OGL) since 2010 along with 26 other 
agencies located throughout the bi-state area. OGL is a regional arterial traffic signal 
coordination system managed by the Mid-America Regional Council (MARC). MARC and 
Traffic Technology Services, Inc. (TTS) approved a Data Authorization Agreement allowing 
TTS access to the OGL traffic signal data for member agencies that enter into an Agency 
Participation Agreement. This data will be used to develop products for connected vehicle 
applications, which are anticipated to reduce traffic accidents, improve traffic flow, and reduce 
vehicle emissions. There are no costs for Mission to participate in this initiative. 
 



 
 

5. Demolition Contract for 5122 W. 60th Terrace Property - Brent Morton  (page 28) 
 

On September 18th, 2019, City Council approved the acquisition of property located at 5122 
W 60th Terrace as part of the Rock Creek Channel project. This property has extensive 
settlement adjacent to Rock Creek and demolition of the residential structure is necessary so it 
can be used for access during soil boring installation and construction. Three bids were 
requested from demolition contractors and Denton Excavating, Inc. dba Midland Wrecking 
was determined to be the lowest and most responsive bidder. Staff recommends a contract 
award in an amount not to exceed $9,748.00 with available funds from the Rock Creek 
Channel project. 

 
DISCUSSION ITEMS 

 
     OTHER 

 
6. Department Updates - Laura Smith 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Hillary Thomas, Chairperson 
Ken Davis, Vice-Chairperson 

Mission   City Hall, 6090 Woodson St 
913-676-8350 


